## February 2025

Dear Pastor and Church Family:

I trust you had an enjoyable Christmas and New Year. It is so hard to believe it is 2025 already.

First of all I want to thank you and the church for praying, and continuing to support me.

I have been reflecting on this past year, and praising God for all the blessings He has given me, even the cancer.

It has been a hard year, but God has seen me through it.

Many trips to the cancer clinic for immunotherapy treatments, bloodwork, CT scans, etc. I am so thankful for my daughter running me around.

In November I was told the cancer was in remission - what a blessing, and answer to prayer! God is good, all the time. My next appointment is in April.

I had prayed to be able to go back home to Australia for a visit, and God answered that prayer with a definite NO. So I was able to spend another Christmas with family here and I am trying to enjoy the cold winter. Hopefully sometime this year I will be able to take that visit.

Coastline Baptist Church in Tasmania, Pastored by David Westbrook (my son in law), where John and I served, is still going Strong.

Once again I am truly thankful for the prayers and support.

Gwen Nordman

gwen 7310@ hotmail.com

